
CALDOR FIRE UPDATE – 08-27-2021 

 
 

The Caldor fire is in the news and on all our minds.  While Marla Bay is a 

reasonable distance away, residents’ concern is already high.  

Currently, the fire remains near Echo Summit, but evacuation orders are 

starting:  east side of the fire from Twin Bridges east to Echo Summit, running 

north from Highway 50 to Flag Pole Peak and south to the Amador/Alpine 

County line. New orders include Christmas Valley and the southern part of the 

town of Meyers, but currently no parts of South Lake Tahoe. See the El Dorado 

County evacuation map for an updated look at where evacuation orders and 

warnings are in the county. 

Per Caltrans, Highway 50 remains closed with no ETA on when it may reopen.     
 
The air quality at the lake is Very Un Healthy to Hazardous.  Consequently, both 
CA & NV closed all parks and beaches, including Cave Rock Boat Ramp, until 
September 7th (at the earliest).  Important,  there currently appears to be no 
way to pull your boat out of the Lake, and emergency services ask that people 
not to be on the highway.   
 
According to authorities (see links below), a best-case scenario is that the fire 
could be contained (have a circle around it) by September 7th but will continue 
to smoke until winter arrives.   
 
Our community’s strength comes all from us all being healthy.  The Lake Tahoe 
Visitor’s Authority (see link) is focused on safety. They recommend postponing 
any visits or travel plans to the Tahoe basin until further notice.  We have been 
informed by the hosts that the Marla Bay Community Barbeque planned for 
Sunday 9/5 is being postponed until the late spring. 
 
Please stay safe! 
 
MBPA Board 
 
For more fire information: 

https://eldoradocounty.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=c995bf3816964e948d7d831d3ba938ff
https://eldoradocounty.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=c995bf3816964e948d7d831d3ba938ff


Cal Trans http://quickmap.dot.ca.gov  
 
Latest Updates https://www.capradio.org/articles/2021/08/26/caldor-fire-
latest-updates/  
 
Cameras 
http://www.alertwildfire.org/tahoe/  
 
Other 
https://yubanet.com/regional/lake-tahoe-visitors-authority-encourages-guests-
to-postpone-visits-until-further-notice-due-to-nearby-caldor-fire/  
 
Fire Update 
https://yubanet.com/regional-fires/caldor/  
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